Mary Lou opened the meeting at 2:00 p.m. Those in attendance included: Mary Lou Staples, Chairperson, Vonnie Clark, Vice Chairperson, Judy Lane, Secretary, Bill Caton, John Clark, Siri Krishna Khalsa, Ron Lane, and Charlene Tingley. Grace Rossetti and Pam Balabanus had excused absences. Stefany Ohannesian, our new Town Clerk, was our guest.

According to Pam Holder, the Treasurer's report for October should have reflected \$177,560 in the General Fund and the November General Fund contains \$163, 382+. The State Grant contains \$16,500+ and the Donation Account has \$4599+ . Ron made a motion to defer acceptance of the financial report and correction of the October report pending further clarification about the amount in the General Fund. Charlene seconded the motion which passed.

Stefany introduced herself. She has worked for the town for two years and is now the Town Clerk. Her duties are wide ranging including: overseeing elections, approving various licenses, certifying signatures, posting petitions, dealing with nominations and tax write-offs, and helping people extract information from town records. She is also a Justice of the Peace.

Siri Krishna updated us about The Master Plan meeting which will be held on November 22, 2021. The meeting will be available on Zoom. People will be able to review the draft on December 20, 2021.

There will be a Town Meeting on November 15, 2021. Everyone who is a member of a town board is supposed to attend.

There will be a volunteer appreciation night at the Thayer House at 6:00p.m. on December 13, 2021.

Vonnie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:30. Grace seconded the motion; it passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Judith L. Lane

Gudeth LLane, Secretary